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December 12, 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

Late last night (Friday, December 11) we were notified that a staff member at Millard Hawk Elementary tested positive 

for COVID-19. All of the parents of students in that classroom (and staff) have already been notified that all of the 

students (and staff) in that classroom will be quarantined for 14 days.  As always, we contacted the Health Department, 

provided them with the class roster for their contact tracing, and they will eventually follow up with each parent (of the 

students in that class) and staff members impacted by this positive case to provide them with quarantine details and the 

end of quarantine date. The Health Department determined that no other students or staff were exposed and therefore do 

not require a quarantine. Except for this one classroom that will switch to 100% remote instruction until the classroom is 

finished with their quarantine, the rest of Millard Hawk Elementary will operate normally on Monday following this 

year’s schedule for in-person learning. The Principal or teacher of the classroom switching to 100% remote instruction 

during the quarantine period will follow up with all of the parents of students in that one classroom regarding the remote 

instruction that will take place for the next two weeks.   

 

Sincerely, 

 
Thomas J. Colabufo  

Superintendent  


